CARLOS TOWNSHIP RESOLUTION NO. 20114

RESOLUTION RECEIVING REPORT AND CALLING HEARING ON IMPRCVEMENT
SANDHILL LANE & SANDHILL TERRACE

WHEREAS, the Carlos Township Board of Supervisors received a petition from aifected
landowners to tar Sandhill Lane on April 24, 2008 and Sandhill Terrace on June 17, 2011. A
report has been prepared by Jeff Stabnow, Civil Engineer with reference to the bituminous
improvement of Sandhill Lane from East Lake Carlos Drive to South Park Drive and Sandhill
Terrace to Sandhill Lane. Even though the town board had not received a petition to tar
Sandhill Terrace, the township engineer had included that road in on the feasibility study for
Sandhill Lane that was received by the Carlos Township Board of Supervisors on January 27,
5011, o . o . T

WHEREAS, the report provides information regarding whether the proposed project is
necessary, cost-effective and feasible.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Supervisors of the Township of
Carlos, Douglas County, Minnesota, as follow:

1. The Carlos Township board of Supervisors will consider the improvement of such roads in
accordance with the report and the assessment of abutting and non abutting property for all
or a portion of the cost of the improvement pursuant to Minnesota Statute, Chapter 420 at an
estimated total cost of the improvement of $262,775.00.

-
2. A public hearing shall be held on such proposed improvement on the _ﬁ dayy SM)I 2011 at
the Carlos Elementary School Gymnasium at 4’40 PM and the clerk shall give mailed and
published notice of such hearing and improvement as required by law.

* Adopted this 2} day of /]y",-[hg , L2011
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